
Legal Notice 
Amendment to FY 2003/04 CDBG Program 

Portsmouth, NH 
 
In accordance with Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program Entitlement 
Regulations, the City hereby provides notice that it is amending its FY 2003/04 CDBG program 
to reflect a change in its use of funds as follows: to reprogram $20,000 from the existing CDBG 
contingency line item to an existing activity entitled Hislop Park Improvements.  The purpose of 
this amendment is to enable the City to complete the construction of improvements to Hislop 
Park in Atlantic Heights in accordance with the technical specifications outlined in the Hislop 
Park Master Plan. 
 
The CDBG Citizens Advisory Committee will hold a public hearing on the amendment on 
Wednesday, March 24, 2004 at 5:30 p.m. in the Planning and Community Development 
Conference Room #320, 3rd Floor, Portsmouth City Hall, 1 Junkins Avenue.  If the amendment 
is approved at that time, it will be considered to be accepted as part of the FY 2003/04 CDBG 
Program.  The public may comment on this amendment any time between now and the close of 
the public hearing.  Further information regarding the proposed amendment is available at the 
Portsmouth Community Development Department, 1 Junkins Avenue, 431-2006, ext. 220. 
 
Nancy Carmer, Community Development Program Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 


